1 2 3 4	TOWN OF EASTON, MARYLAND Easton Town Hall 14 S. Harrison Street Police Board Meeting
5	August 1, 201
6 7	PRESENT AT CONVENING
8 9 10 11	Mayor Robert C. Willey 12 Councilmember Pete Lesher President of Council John Ford 13 Councilmember Leonard E. Wendowski, Sr. Councilmember Kelley K. Malone 14 Councilmember Megan M. Cook
15 16 17	IN ATTENDANCE
18 19	Also in attendance were the Town Manager Mr. Robert Karge, Chief David Spencer and Town Clerk Mrs. Kathy Ruf.
20 21 22	CONVENING
23 24	At 6:15 p.m., President Ford called the Police Board meeting to order.
25 26	MEETING
27 28	Chief Spencer discussed:
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	 Promotions: Lt. Brandon Bobbick new patrol commander. Sgt. John Coleman patrol sergeant. Cpl. Milton Orellana criminal investigation division. Personnel: Sworn Police Officers: (49 Officers is authorized our strength) Lt. Mike Henry Ptl. John Williamson Rec. Daniel Downes and Recruit Megan Patchett Support Staff: PCO position is in final testing stage. Police Officer - testing Aug. 9, 2011 Successful Events: Frederick Douglas Dedication - \$6,076 in overtime
46 47	 Elk's Day Parade - \$6,903 in overtime 4th of July Celebration - \$3,886 in overtime
48 49 50	• Replacement Patrol Cars: Chief Spencer advised that the vehicles should be here mid August.
51 52 53 54	• License Plate Reader (LPR): The LPR was installed June 22, 2011. In eight days, the LPR read 23,000 plates. Twenty three plates out of 229 had identified pertinent data.
55 56 57	• DDACTS: Chief Spencer stated that it is almost at the six month mark and statistics will be forthcoming.
58 59 60	• Calls for service: Chief Spencer discussed the data for the month ending June included in the last council packet.
61 62 63	Chief Spencer discussed Mr. Curtis Kilmon's noise complaints to Easton Police Department since May and resolutions taken by officers.

Mrs. Cook thanked Chief Spencer for recent actions by the Department.

64

Mrs. Cook showed Chief Spencer a Road ID bikers and runners possess.
Ms. Malone discussed recent police activity in the Chapel East neighborhood.
Chief Spencer introduced Ptl. John Williamson.
<u>ADJOURN</u>
At 6:49 p.m., upon motion by Mr. Wendowski seconded by Mrs. Cook and carried unanimously
President Ford adjourned the Police Board meeting.
Kathy M. Ruf, Town Clerk
•